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Statement by India

Mr. President,

We thank the High Commissioner, Ms. Navanethem Pillay, for her update that provides an informative overview of major human rights developments across the regions, missions undertaken by her office to various countries and initiatives advanced by her office in recent weeks. We take note of her reflections on recent developments in North Africa and support her focus on the plight of migrants, refugees and displaced persons fleeing the turmoil in the region. In this context, her observation that the UPR working group reports are often at odds with the reality on the ground deserves some examination. We take positive note of the High Commissioner’s continued focus on the right to development, the International Year for People of African Descent and the 10th anniversary of the Durban Declaration and Programme of Action.   
Mr. President,

2.
We appreciate the High Commissioner’s continued emphasis on exploring ways to strengthen the treaty body system. In view of the growth of the treaty bodies and increasing workload on these bodies on account of the success of UPR, this is a timely effort. We welcome the consultations that her office facilitated with the treaty bodies at Sion earlier in the month. These were the first such consultations with the States Parties and, we are given to understand, would be the only such consultations with States Parties on the matter. This would be a pity. We would reiterate the need for such consultations with States Parties to be appropriate, adequate and inclusive, given that the success of treaty bodies lies, in large part, on their ability to elicit co-operation from states parties. We understand that the High Commissioner’s office envisages another round of consultations with States Parties focussing only on the crucial issue of resources for the treaty bodies. We would welcome such a meeting. While the consultations at Sion were an overdue exercise, their utility would depend on the willingness displayed by the treaty bodies to be receptive to the comments made by States Parties at this consultation, to recognize their own shortcomings and to focus on overcoming them, rather than attempting to overreach by trying to expand into areas that are peripheral to their mandates.  It would also be useful if they were to enhance the quality of their interaction with States Parties. A case in point is the relatively new List of Issues Prior to Reporting approach that was rolled out by a treaty body last year – more as a fait accompli and without any meaningful dialogue with the States Parties on the merits of this approach, something that would have enabled the States Parties to take a more informed decision when exercising their option to adopt this approach.  
3.
Before concluding, we would like to thank you, Mr. President, for having guided the Council through an eventful and perhaps difficult year in which the Council undertook, inter alia, the review of its own work and functioning. We express our deep appreciation for your leadership and guidance, as also the qualities you brought to the conduct of the Council Presidency that are worthy of emulation. We would like to thank you for your stewardship and assure you of our continued co-operation. We thank those members of the Council who would be finishing their tenures at the end of this session, for their work and contributions.
Thank you, Mr. President.
***
